Lake Harding Leaseholders Association, Inc. 
Meeting Minutes 
April 14, 2021 
Call to order 
Secretary Brette Johnson called the meeting of Leaseholders Association Board of 
Directors to order at 5:55 p.m. on April 14, 2021, at Freeman and Associates in Columbus, GA. 
Roll call 
The following persons were present: Treasurer Richard Young; Secretary Brette Johnson; Board Members David Hawkins, Jay Clark, Scott Peebles, Pam Thomas, Keith Padgett, and Bill Wadsworth.  Also in attendance were Jamie Griffis and Janet Davis.   
Approval of minutes from last quarterly meeting 
Minutes from the previous meeting were presented.  David Hawkins moved to approve the minutes; Bill Wadsworth seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Approval of Treasurer’s Report 
Richard Young presented the current financial statement.  Annual donations to the community have been approved, but the funds have not yet been disbursed.  Out total current membership is 644 members.  Bill Wadsworth moved to approve the financials as presented; Pam Thomas seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Richard also reported that the 2020 and the 2021 Federal and State taxes have been filed.

Old Business 
Richard presented the final budget for the 2021 year to those in attendance and asked if there were any questions.  There was none.

Annual General Membership Meeting 

With ongoing concerns surrounding COVID, there is still a lack of venues that could accommodate our membership that are willing to allow us to rent/use the space.  Therefore, David Hawkins moved that we cancel the Annual Meeting for 2021; Jay Clark seconded the motion.  Motion carrier.  The general membership will be notified by email of the decision.  
Two Tree Island Needs 

Bill Wadsworth will contact Chad Morgan to see if there are any financial needs to help maintain the island.  The Association would like to assist, if so.     

Status of Propose Quarry in Alabama  
Richard Young informed the board that the only way to stop the quarry from being built is for the residents of Lee County to vote to approve zoning in that particular area of Lee County.  There are currently no zoning laws in that area and many are opposed to having any.  The vote to approve zoning is scheduled for May 11, 2021.   
Lake Harding Community Signage Committee 
Bill Wadsworth reported that 25 signs have been erected to date and there are still signs available.  Those who wish to have one should contact him. 
Street Captains Report 
Greg Gantt confirmed that nothing new has transpired with this project due to the effects of COVID-19. 
New Business 
Board Resignations 
Steve McCall, David Hawkins, and Greg Gantt have resigned from their positions on the Board. 
New Committee Chairs 
With the recent changes in Board membership, volunteers were needed to chair committees.  Following are the new committee chairs:

Georgia Power – Keith Padgett

Fireworks – Richard Young and Phil Wright will continue to work with the vendor.

Neighborhood Watch – Bill Wadsworth for the Alabama side; volunteer still needed for GA side

Neighborhood Watch Signs – Bill Wadsworth will continue to handle the signs.

Welcome Road Signs – David Hawkins agreed to assist with the project when it can move forward.  A new committee chair will be needed.

New Logo Committee – Scott Peebles has already been working on some ideas and will work with some others to come up with a new LHA logo.

Bylaws Review Committee – Jay Clark agreed to lead this effort.

Christmas Boat Parade – Participation in the parade has fallen drastically over the past few years.  Board members will talk with friends and neighbors to find out what the interest level is.  The parade will be discussed, again, at the next Board meeting.
Middle Chattahoochee Forest and Watershed Committee – No one has heard further on this, so there is no need for a committee at this time.

Boating Safety Courses – These will need to be coordinated with GA Power and Department of Natural Resources.  There is currently no one to chair this committee.

Fall Barbecues – Brette Johnson will continue to coordinate the GA barbecue and Bill Wadsworth will continue to coordinate the AL barbecue.  219 will be able to accommodate the GA social, but Bill will work on ideas to do something on the AL side, as there is currently not an ideal place to have it.
Media Committee – The Board needs to have further discussion of what the needs are and who would be best to coordinate those.  
Election of New Board Members  
Pam Thomas introduced Jamie Griffis to everyone.  Jamie is a resident on the Georgia side of the Lake.  He and his wife, Terri, are realtors and have recently opened their own office, 1827 Real Estate, in Fortson. 

Bill Wadsworth introduced Janet Davis.  Janet recently retired as President and CEO of Kinetic Credit Union.  She and her family have had residences on the Alabama side of the lake for many years.  

All members agreed to accept the nominations and welcomed Jamie and Janet to the Board.  
Election of New President
With Steve McCall’s resignation, it was necessary for the board to elect a new President.  Richard Young called for nominations from the floor.  With no nominations, Jay Clark stepped up and offered to serve for one term.  Bill Wadsworth nominated Jay Clark; the Board voted unanimously to elect Jay Clark as President.   
Approval of Account Signatures 
Richard Young proposed that we approve to have three board members on the signature card for the Association checking account to make it easier to get checks issued in a timely manner.  He suggested that we have the President, Treasurer, and Bill Wadsworth, due to proximity of their homes.  Scott mad the motion that we approve Jay Clark, Richard Young, and Bill Wadsworth to be on the signature card.  Jay Clark seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Miscellaneous Items 

Richard Young asked for the Board’s opinion on purchasing nice cups, such as a Tervis tumbler, to distribute to those who attend the Fall barbecues.  Some feel that the money would be better spent elsewhere, while others feel that the membership enjoys having something that shows they are a member.  Everyone was asked to continue thinking about it and this will be discussed further at the next meeting.
Terri and Clay Gullatte, David White, and Dawn Greaney have purchased the property where Dock’s and Bobbers was located.  The new name for everything will be The Backwaters at Lake Harding.  They have a three-stage plan.  First, they will remodel and install new gas tanks at the Bobbers location on the water.  This should be done soon.  Second, they will remodel and reopen the convenience store in the front part of the building on the road.  Last, they will be opening a restaurant and expect to have that open by the Spring of 2022.

Keith Padgett will work on a format and schedule for us to distribute newsletters on a regular basis to the general membership.  The board feels that we need more communication on a regular basis.
Adjournment 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:16 pm. 
Minutes submitted by:  Secretary Brette Johnson 
